
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/11/2024 6:24:13 PM

First name: James

Last name: Turner

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: The Quonset hut and the rock and mortar wall adjacent to it is not necessary for the maintenance of

the Mount Timpanogos Wilderness pursuant to The Wilderness Act. Removing and replacing the structures

through the use of helicopters and heavy equipment would be detrimental to the character of the area as well. As

the structure has no function, it would seem a waste of funds, also. Replacing it would be a ridiculous

expenditure, considering the hut does not belong in the area. Why not allow Nature to take its course with the

structure?  If you believe the ruins would be hazardous, a far less disruptive method could be employed to

remove the debris than the use of helicopters and heavy machinery.  I ask that the Service comply with the spirit

and the letter of the Wilderness Act regarding the Quonset hut and wall.  Thank you.   


